August 2, 2009

Cabinet meeting, 27-D1

**Women in Lions Report** 

This year's International President Wirf is challenging us to "Move to Grow".

Introduced at the International Convention in Minneapolis was the Lions Family Cub Program. This program was developed to teach the kids the joy of volunteering and to instill in them the dedication to helping others in need. This allows kids to see the needs in the community and to get their input in to what kind of service projects are needed.

Also, this enables both parents to be a part of the Lions organization. Struggling to find sitters and taking time away from the family has been a complaint used to not being a member. This eliminates those reasons, and develops stronger family relationships.

This program may not be for all clubs, but to develop a younger membership it will be necessary to consider the needs of young families.

I will be happy to come to any club wanting more information, or will send pamphlets and activity guides to whoever would like the information.

"Children are great imitators. So give them something great to imitate."

Submitted respectfully,

**Tammy Rockenbach** 

Women in Lions